
 

Jack Displacement by a Player 
 

Including displacement by a disabled player’s equipment or assistant 
 

 
Was Jack in its 

ORIGINAL COURSE 
Was Jack 

IN MOTION 
Was Jack 
AT REST 

Was jack displaced by the team that delivered it 

  

 

  

  

The opposing skip or 
opponent in Singles must 
choose whether to: 
• place the jack where 

they believe it would 
have come to rest and 
replace any part of the 
head disturbed by the 
displaced jack; or 

• declare the end dead. 
 

Law 38.1.2 

The opposing skip or 
opponent in Singles 
must put the jack 
back to its former 
position 
 
Law 38.1.3 

The jack must be re-
delivered by the 
same player 
 

Law 38.1.1.2 

The opposing lead 
must place the mat 
and re-deliver the 
jack, but must not 
play first. 
 
Law 38.1.1.1 



 

Jack Displacement during Measuring or by Non-toucher 
 

 
Was Jack displaced by  
PLAYER’S EQUIPMENT  

Was Jack displaced by 
MARKER’S EQUIPMENT 

Was Jack displaced by 
UMPIRE’S EQUIPMENT   

   

The marker must put the 
jack back to a position 
agreed by the 
opponents. 
If the opponents cannot 
agree, the marker must 
put the jack back to its 
former position. 
 
Law 38.4.2 
 

The opponent must put 
the jack back to its 
former position. 
 
Law 38.4.1 
 

The umpire must put the 
jack back to its former 
position. 
 
Law 38.4.3 
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